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Mr. Martin R. Pautz

Creenvilla Technical Education
Center

Box 5616 Station B

Creenville, South Careclina 29606

Daar Mr. Pautz:

This letter is in responce to your letter of Hovember 5, 1973,
addressed to Chairman Richard O. Simpson, concerning the development
of legislation pertaining to licensing of bicycles.

Sizca the Consumer Product Safety Cormiission has neither authority
nor e:xperience relating to licensing, we are unable to advise you on
that subjcct. Tk Cormission's primary objective {a to protect the
public csainst unreascnable ricks of injury associated with consuzer
products. Accordingly, any rule making by the Conrnission with respect
to bicycles will Zavelve safcty factors. :

For your informmaticn, we have enclesed a copy of the proposal by
the Tood and Druz Adainictratica to preceribe cafety requirenents for
childrea's bicycles. The prepoced rozulatiom was issued under authority
of the Federal Hazardous Substances Act as ameaded by the Child Protection
and Toy Safety Act of 1669. Responsibility to zd=minister and eanforce that
Act vas transferred to this Ceumissioa ca May 14, 1973, under provisions
of the Consumer Product Safety Act. The Com:issica is currently reviewing
commonts received from interested persons in respomse to the proposal and
anticipotes issuance of a fimal regulaticn in tie near futura.

If you have any further questlons with respect to bicycle safety, or
i1f we can Le of assistance in any other matter, please let us know.

Sincerely,

-

L

lHichael A. Browm
L// Genaral Counsel AN
Ingclosure
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cc: Secretary
Executive Director
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